Hathersage Parish Council

Minutes of a meeting held at Hathersage Memorial Hall
 on 1 September 2009. 
Present – Councillors CJ Cartledge, A Cook, D Jackson, R Olle, HJ Rodgers, A Schofield & J Shuttleworth  
In attendance – CF Cave (Treasurer), J Robins (Clerk), Cllr B Gordon (Outseats Parish Council), PC Richardson & one member of the public.
Public participation

1. There was one member of the public present who complained that the fall pipe from the Post Office had been removed which means that all water is coming down the pipe onto the Parish Room which is unable to cope in times of heavy rain. The clerk will speak to the contractors who are working at the Post Office and ask for the fall pipe to be replaced. He was also concerned about parking on the Crofts. Vehicles had been parked on both sides, partially blocking access and the pavements. At present the parking sign at The Crofts reads ”for residents & visitors” and a request was made that it should read “for residents only”. The clerk was asked to contact DDDC to ask for this to be changed. The clerk was also asked to contact DDDC to ask for the hedge behind the Parish Room to be cut.
2. There was no report from District Councillors
3. PC Richardson gave a report.  There had been 32 incidents and 12 crimes in the last month, some of which were linked. They included theft, rowdy behaviour, drug offences, theft from cars and a burglary from a shed. There had also been 1 traffic accident.
PC Richardson said the police could be called on the non emergency number 0345 123 3333 in cases of obstructive or inconsiderate parking.
King George’s Field Trust

1. Income this month has been £142, £103 from the 100 Club and £39 from sales at the pool.
2. There had been no requests for donations.
3. Accounts for payment. The schedule of accounts for payment totalling £123.00 was approved.

Council meeting

1. Apologies.
Apologies for absence had been received from Cllr Donald. 
2. Members declaration of interest.
There were no declarations of interest. 
3. Minutes.
The minutes of the meetings held on 4 & 11 August were approved. 
4. Planning Applications.
4.1. NP/DDD/0709/0601, Hood Brook Cottage, Station Road. Advertisement consent. The Council did not object to this application.
4.2. NP/DDD/1208/1960, The Cottage, Baulk Lane, Hathersage. Rear single storey glazed  extension. Appeal to the Secretary of State.

5. Planning decisions.

5.1. NP/DDD/0609/0461, Leach House, Leadmill. Granted.

5.2. NP/DDD/ 0409/0314, Leach House, Leadmill. Listed Building Consent. Granted 
6. Planning matters.

6.1. Planning Surgeries. PDNPA are holding planning surgeries on Thursday 24 September, 5.00 - 8.00 pm at the Hathersage Methodist Church Hall and on Tuesday 13 October, 5.00 - 8.00 pm at Aldern House Bakewell. Bookings for 15 minute appointments at the Hathersage surgery will open on 7 September and 28 September for Aldern House. The clerk was asked to book a slot for 7.30 pm or later. Topics for discussion will include feedback, and extensions on already extended properties. Cllrs Jackson, Olle and Cartledge will attend.
7. Financial matters

7.1. The monthly accounts as previously circulated were approved. The treasurer reported that the wages budget would be overspent as would the chemicals budget. The wages overspend was due to extra hours being worked largely due to increased attendances and the chemicals overspend to hand dosing the pool (the automatic dosing system being out of action). These overspends were offset by takings exceeding the budget.

7.2. Accounts for payment totalling £28,474.02 (including £1,312.07 VAT) as previously circulated were approved. 
7.3. Councillors Cartledge and Schofield were authorised to sign cheques at the October meeting.
7.4. Memorial Hall Reserve. Having paid for the repairs to the Memorial Hall roof there is a balance remaining in the reserve fund of £29,000. The treasurer pointed out that the Council should not have this amount of money in reserve unless it was for a specific purpose. If there was no specific purpose it should be used to reduce the precept. Cllr Cook reported that the Memorial Hall committee has several major projects under consideration. He will ask the committee to submit a request for necessary funds before the October Parish Council meeting. The money should not be used for general maintenance of the Memorial Hall. 
8. Consultations. 
8.1. PDNPA Peak District Recreation Strategy 2009 Consultation. The Council had little enthusiasm for this. The feeling was that PDNPA has too many consultation documents and would be better directing its energy elsewhere.
8.2. Strengthening Local Democracy Consultation. Councillors did not wish to comment on this.

8.3. DDDC Review of Housing Renewal Policy. CFC will circulate this for discussion at the October meeting.
9. Employment.
                        9.1. Employment committee – members & powers/terms of reference. It was agreed to appoint three committee members who would deal with grievance/disciplinary matters. Cllrs Jackson, Rodgers and Shuttleworth were appointed to the committee which will be known as the Staffing Committee.
10. Correspondence.
10.1. Request for donation to the Hathersage Luncheon Centre. The Council wished to see the accounts before deciding whether to make a donation.
10.2. DCC - Review of Parish Council’s Rights of Way Minor Maintenance Agreement. CFC will circulate this for discussion at the October meeting. A copy will be sent to the footpaths officer, Alan Kydd.
10.3. NCVO. Consideration of Membership. The Council decided not to join.
10.4. Peak Methodist Circuit. Invitation to welcome service for new minister. Nobody is available to attend but a message had been sent wishing the new minister well.
10.5. Annual Parish Councils meeting – Derbyshire Police 15 September 2009. Nobody is available to attend.
10.6. County Council/Parish Council Liaison Forum 22 October 2009. Cllr Cartledge will attend and will raise the question of the vehicle activated sign on Castleton Road which was promised some time ago, its policy of selling land without consulting the Parish Council and the lack of progress in the repair of footpath FP45.
10.7. DALC AGM 11.00 am, Saturday 5 September at County Hall, Matlock. Nobody is available to attend.
11. Village Matters.

11.1. Car park lease.  There has been no progress since the last meeting. The Council still has no information on the 2 additional tenants.

The Council resolved 

(1) that in view of the lack of information they would not allow the proposed additional tenants, 

(2) that if the tenants have not agreed and signed the lease by 18 October the offer of a break clause will be withdrawn and 

(3) that if the lease is not agreed and signed by the end of October a Section 25 notice under the Landlord & tenant Act 1954 will be served on the present tenants. 

The treasurer was instructed to carry out these resolutions. 

 11.2. Youth Club Stanage Hall lease. Councillor Cook reported that the revised lease had not yet been received from the solicitors.
11.3. Hathersage Enclosure Award. No progress has been made.
11.4. Dog bins. Cllr Tibenham had suggested that more dog bins should be placed in the village, particularly in the School Lane, Back Lane and Sheffield Road areas. The clerk will put a note in the Hathersage News asking residents if they would like additional dog bins and,if so, where.
11.5. BBC. Possible programme on Hathersage. The Village Plan Committee has submitted the application form. 
11.6. Sheffield Road lay-by. It has been brought to the Council’s attention that there is a possibility that DCC is selling the lay-by on Sheffield Road to a resident. This lay-by is widely used by residents of the village for parking and turning round, and by the police for checking vehicle speed. The clerk was asked to write expressing the Council’s concerns about the proposal and requesting a meeting.
11.7. Footpath Report no 21. This had been circulated. Thanks were expressed to the Footpaths Officer for his report.

12. Staffing Matters.
12.1. Petrol allowance for staff. It was agreed to pay all staff a petrol allowance of 40p per mile for essential travel on Council business. This will be backdated to 1 April 2009.
13. Recreation Committee.
13.1. The minutes of the meeting held on 28 July & notes of the meeting held on 18 August have been circulated. 
14. Joint Councils’ Website.  
A meeting of the joint website committee scheduled to take place on Thursday 3 September to discuss the designs further has been rearranged for Tuesday 22 September. 
15. Burial Ground.
15.1. Request to purchase burial plot. The Council was unable to grant this request. There is very little space remaining in the Burial Ground and if plots were to be purchased in advance it would rapidly run out of space.
15.2. Consideration of the setting up of a memorial garden. The Council will consider the provision of a memorial garden. The clerk will investigate the possibility by contacting DDDC to ask if there is a set of rules for memorial gardens and other parishes who have burial grounds
16. Circulation Pack. The contents of the circulation pack were noted as follows:
Village Centre Group May & July minutes

Environment Group May minutes

HAG AGM minutes

HAG June minutes

DCC Derbyshire handyvan network

Derbyshire Constabulary “Have Your Say”

Fields In Trust Report & Accounts

The Playing Field

EMDA News

EMDA Regional Plan Partial Review

“The Clerk”

Clerks & Councils Direct.

17. Date of next meeting – 6 October 2009 at 19.30 in the Hathersage Memorial Hall, Sampson Room.
18. Items for information or next agenda. 
18.1. Cllr Gordon of Outseats Parish Council was thanked for making and installing the memorial plaques in the King George ‘s Field. The Council is very appreciative of his efforts and thinks that they are extremely attractive pieces and the workmanship is superb.
18.2. Grit Bins

18.3. School Governor’s report.
The meeting finished at 9.30 pm.
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